
 

It has been lovely to hear the school building filled with a few more voices during the past week although 
sad that pupils are isolated in their bubbles and continuing to socially distance where possible.  The future 
is still very much uncertain and we are continuing to refine processes and risk assessments to ensure that 
the school is safe space for pupils and staff. We have revised our class size numbers to 12 and in some 
classrooms 10 depending on their size.  All of the cleaning and PPE equipment has arrived and routines 
are in place. 

I am incredibly thankful for the patience of parents and pupils as we begin a new chapter towards a full 
reopening of school.  Presently we do not know when that will be and although the ambitions of the 
Government were to have everyone return to school for a month before the end of the summer term that 
would seem impossible under the current guidelines. 

It is important to stress that pupils in school are following the same learning as those pupils at home and 
it is essential that pupils use the seesaw app to complete the tasks provided. This includes pupils who are 
splitting their time between home and school. As always, staff can be contacted through their email 
address or seesaw if you are having any difficulties. I appreciate that there may be times when it is not 
appropriate to complete work and it is important to find a balance between work, exercise, cooking, art 
and craft as well as having quality family time.  

As we prepare for a wider opening of shops, primary schools and secondary schools from the 15th June, it 
is important to remember that the risks associated with covid19 have not gone away and we must 
continue to look after ourselves and our families. 

Take Care, Stay Safe and Stay Positive.  

SEESAW 

Please ensure you are signed up to Seesaw. We 
would like ALL children to be using their accounts.    

It is a fantastic way to keep in touch with your childs 
teacher. We will be continuing to use this app, long 

after things get back to normal; for giving out               
homework etc. so it is very important that you sign 

up. Please contact your childs class 
teacher, or email the office on                                          

admin@alverton.n-yorks.sch.uk for              
your login details.   

 Sun 

Aiden and Christopher in Year 1 have 
produced some beautiful writing this week.  

Amazing work boys - well done! 

Please keep in touch with us via Facebook,  
we love to see what you are all doing! 



Year 6 have been busy transforming 
the planter boxes on the KS2 field.  

AFTER 

In the Jar-den School Competition - Harrogate Flower Show - Mrs Eastwoods Class 

Here are pictures of our entry that would have been sent to the Harrogate Flower Show.   

The children had all the ideas and worked hard to start it off.  Mrs Pringle kindly took it home to finish and sent in the 
photographs. We based it on The Great Kapok Tree as we enjoyed the book so much!   


